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Increased Traffic at South Edmonton Common – Follow Up Report No. 2



Recommendation:

That the following report be received for information.

Report Summary

This report is the second status report provided as to follow up actions to address concerns regarding traffic congestion at South Edmonton Common.

Previous Committee Action

At the February 6, 2001, meeting of the Transportation and Public Works Committee, the following motion was passed.

· That the January 30, 2001, Transportation and Streets Department report be received for information.

· That the Administration work with the developer to bring about short, medium, and long term solutions.

· That the Administration report back to the Transportation and Public Works Committee every three months as to the status of this item.

At the June 19, 2001, meeting of the Transportation and Public Works Committee, Follow-up Report No. 1 was received for information.

Report

Since Follow-up Report No. 1 was considered at the June 19, 2001, meeting of the Transportation and Public Works Committee, a number of follow up actions have occurred, primarily focussing on medium and long term actions.  The following report describes action items for short, medium, and long term.

Short Term Actions (Within 2 Years)

The following items have been implemented:

Internal site intersection improvements

Modifications to the 21 Avenue – 99 Street intersection have been implemented to more efficiently accommodate traffic movements.  Revisions to pavement markings and signing to improve capacity, as well as physical modifications (developer funded) to create left turn lanes on 99 Street were completed, and the developer has funded the installation of traffic signals at the 21 Avenue – 99 Street intersection.  All modifications were completed by October, 2001.

Medium Term Improvements (2 to 5 Years)

The following items are being developed as medium term improvements:

19 Avenue access to Calgary Trail

A commitment to construct an initial Stage 2 lane roadway and signalized right in/out and left in access at Calgary Trail within two years, was obtained as a condition of subdivision for further stages of development of South Edmonton Common.

Completion of the roadway to a five-lane standard would be a requirement of any subdivision including lands between Calgary Trail and CPR.

Parsons Road extension across TUC

The extension of Parsons Road south across the TUC, linking to new developments in Ellerslie is felt to be a viable improvement within the next few years.  Concept plans for the connection have been finalized and the project has been included in the funded 2002 to 2006 Capital Priorities Plan for construction in 2006 at an estimated cost of up to $5 million.

The Parsons Road extension includes three components:

1. The extension within South Edmonton to provide the required access, is to be funded as part of the development.

2. Section within Ellerslie ASP, funded as part of the arterial roadway assessment.

3. Connection across TUC linking these sections funded by the City.

Long Term Improvements (Beyond 5 Years)

Interchange at 23 Avenue – Calgary Trail (including necessary widening on 23 Avenue and grade separation of 19 Avenue)

An interchange at 23 Avenue – Calgary Trail (including necessary widening on 23 Avenue and grade separation of 19 Avenue) has been identified in both the traffic assessments for South Edmonton Common and the Transportation Master Plan as a requirement to accommodate growth in the south part of the city.  The first stage in the development of this interchange is the completion of a concept plan, which identifies a preferred option, costs and staging.  The Transportation and Streets Department is currently in the process of retaining a consultant to undertake this concept plan.  The Department has also undertaken traffic data collection and analysis to facilitate the concept planning study.  In addition to developing plans for the interchange and reviewing options for the CPR crossing, the Concept Planning Study is to consider staged improvements, which could be implemented within the next five years.  The Concept Planning Study will take place over the next year.
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